
 

 

Colintraive and Glendaruel Community Council 
Minutes of Annual General Meeting 

Monday, 15 May, 2017 
7.30 pm at Colintraive Village Hall 

Agenda Item Minute 
Present: Cathleen Russell, Pieter van der Werf, Tom Mowat, Anne Lamb, Cathy 

Grant, Danuta Steedman, Fiona Hamilton 
Apologies:  Danielle Clark 
Minutes of 
AGM 
16 May, 2016 

Proposed :  CG 
Seconded:  TM 

Convenor’s 
Report 

It’s been another busy year with a wide variety of issues. 
*  CMAL.  We have been consulted on the pier upgrade and work is now 

beginning to move forward, scheduled to begin in July.  Dog fouling has 
been a recurring theme throughout the year.  CCTV has been installed 
and people are encouraged to report if they see it being allowed by dog 
owners. 

* Windfarms.  CGDT windfarm proposal for two caused a lot of anxiety with 
people in the community both for and against.  Planning was refused   
Ardtaraig windfarm proposal for ten turbines is still at an early stage with 
further community consultation planned for the autumn. 

* Argyll & Bute Council.   Kilbridemore Bridge closure to heavy vehicles has 
been making life difficult for people on the West Road, especially as they 
now have to take their rubbish & recycling to the Clachan.  Generally, bin 
collection has moved to a 2-3 weekly cycle and is raising some issues that 
will need to be monitored. 

* Resilience Group.  Martin MacFarlane has decided to stand down and is 
being replaced by Morag Shiveral.  Martin will still act as an advisor.  
Other group members are DS, CG, Annie Craig and Sara MacLean.  

* Broadband provision is not progressing as fast as we would wish but it is 
moving forward. 

* PC Grant has regularly attended meetings and given updates and advice.  
He has taken back the community’s concerns on various matters and 
raised them for action. 

* CGDT.  The development trust is still moving forward with the The 
Clachan Hub project.  Kilmodan Acre Trust hosted a meeting where all 
parties involved in accessing the field were able to share what they are 
doing and raise any concerns and pleas for support.     The Cowal Way is 
now one of Scotland’s Great Trails with 40% increase in footfall. 

* Auchnagarron Forest Scoping.  There was a lot of concern about the 
detail - road exits, stacking and turning area for lorries.  No further 
feedback has been received to date. 

* The first community payback money has been received from Bute Estates 
for the hydro scheme in Milton Burn.  A Community Council Finance  
Committee is being established to manage the funds. 

* Health & Social Care.  CG has taken on the remit of representing our 
area.  It has not been an easy remit and Cathy has done a sterling job 
attending meetings and keeping us up-to-date with issues. 

Treasurer’s 
Report 

Accounts, audited by Sandra Webster, were presented. 
Propose:  FH 
Seconded:  DS 

Election of 
Office Bearers 

Convenor:   Cathleen Russell  proposed:  FH  seconded:  TM 
 
Vice Convenor:  Danuta Steedman  P:  CG  S:  AL 
Secretary:  Danielle Clarke:  proposed:  DS  PW 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 


